
 

 

Clerk’s Report & Correspondence – APC Meeting on 2nd June 2025 

 

Matters and actions from previous meeting(s): 

• Tring Station noticeboard has been fitted and looks good. 

• Ashridge Estate Committee meeting will be held on 9th June at 3 pm. The minutes 
from the February AGM of the committee are attached with this report.  

• Josh Kyle is the new general manager of the Ashridge Estate. 

• NT representatives will be attending the APC meeting in July. 

• Filming for Croatian Documentary took place on the 24th May for 2 hours, with no real 
impact on the village. However, I was since told by HCC Film Office Executive that 
the crew didn’t have permission to film on the highway as they failed to supply their 
risk assessment and update their application. I have not heard from them regarding 
the donation.  
 

Hertfordshire police – report from PCSO 

No report was received. 

Correspondence received:  

 

• Email about parking at the allotments by non tenants (circulated to members). 

• Email asking who is the responsible for the village defibrillator.  

• Email  about children playing football on the tennis court (circulated to members).  


